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Little Dewchurch Parish Council
Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of
Little Dewchurch Parish Council held at

The Village Hall Committee Room, Little Dewchurch
on Tuesday 17th July 2018
No LDPC/AW/040

Councillors Present
         Councillor Mr. Philip Williams (Chair)
         Councillor Mr. Bob Mason 

         Councillor Mr. James Murphy 
         Councillor Mrs. Jane Lisle – Vice Chairman

   
Parish Clerk Mrs. Alison Wright  

Also Present
Paul Wright the Lengthsman and Ward Cllr David Summers.  
1.0 Apologies for Absence
There were apologies received from Councillor Mr. Tom Straker, Councillor Mr. Dean Cholmondeley and Cllr Sue Daynes.  The Chair welcomed everyone to the Meeting. The issue of the three day festival at the Plough was noted and there had been mention that it would be a one day event for Ales and Bales. A letter would be sent to the Landlord, from the Parish Council, making the point about the number of days. 
2.0    Declarations of Interest & Dispensations

2.1
Declarations of Interest





There were no declarations of interest made

2.2    To consider any written applications for dispensation




No written applications had been received
3.0
To Receive, Approve and Sign the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting, held on 12th June 2018, were unanimously confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 
4.0    To Receive Reports from:-

         4.1 The Ward Councillor:  Ward Councillor Summers advised of an issue regarding the disposal of Holme Lacy School. Developers had been drilling bore holes and a neighbour had registered concern about bore hole water supply to his property. The disposal would be discussed by Cabinet on 19/07/18. A “deal” between Keep Moat and Herefordshire Council for building projects was advised. A Task and Finish Scrutiny Group would be looking into pothole filling and satisfaction with the repairs. Potholes were being filled but there were still two left on the Carey Road. These had white lines around them so had been logged. Pictures of the holes would be sent to the Ward Cllr. Habitat restoration at Dinedor was being priced out and a cycleway. 
         Ward Cllr left the meeting at 8.05 pm.
4.2 Local Police update – bulletins had been circulated when received. Little Dewchurch currently no crime reported.
4.3 Locality Steward - not present but bulletins had been received. 
5.0
Public Question Time

No issues were raised during public question time. 
6.0     Finance
6.1
Confirmation of Bank Balances 
   Bank balances were noted as £21582.21 in the Barclays Community Account as at the June meeting date. Bank account total includes both Parish Council and Social Committee Fund monies.
   The Social Fund Balance held in account £509.73. 

6.2    Receipts:   £477.00 Grant funding had been received for Lengthsman. 
         6.3    To agree Invoices for Payment

The payments were approved for payment as per the Payments Listing.              

                   From Parish Council Funds:
                   Mrs A Wright (salary July £245.96, mileage £18.45, parking £1.00)                            £265.41

                   HM Revenue & Customs (Tax due on salary)                                                    £61.60

                   Mrs A Wright (salary Aug £245.96)                                                                 £245.96

                   HM Revenue & Customs (Tax due on salary)                                                    £61.60

                   Mr. R. Simpkins (grass cutting)                                                                        £205.00

                   Crescendum Limited (web site)                                                                          £36.00

                                                                                                                   Sub Total          £875.57
                   Payments to be made from Social Committee Funds: 
                   Nil                                                                                                                          £0.00

                                                                              Sub Total             £0.00
                                                                                                                Grand Total         £875.57
It was resolved that the payments be approved, proposed by Cllr Murphy and seconded by Cllr Lisle. Payments to be made were carried. It was agreed that a Risk Assessment for the Community Fun Day would be sent to the Parish Council Insurer. Cllr Murphy would furnish the Risk Assessment, as for previous Fun Days.
6.4.      To complete forms for new signatory for bank account
            Cllr Williams completed the new signatory paperwork for the bank account.  
7.0    Roads & Footpaths 

7.1 To appoint Lengthsman and discuss matters requiring attention on roads and footpaths  
         The Parish Council had re-advertised the position of Lengthsman. There had been one applicant, Paul Wright, and he was duly appointed. There would be an increase in the daily rate and the appointment and rate change were proposed by Cllr Lisle and seconded by Cllr Mason. Carried. The Parish Council asked the Lengthsman to carry out some tasks ahead of the Fun Day on the 4th August to tidy up areas and Village entrance. The dog waste bin would also be emptied.
7.2 To receive Play Area Working Group Report. Cllr Mason reported that repairs as identified were in hand. The tyres and other items in the play area had been cleared following contact made by the Parish Council Chair to the person responsible.
8.0
Planning   
          8.1 To consider response to Planning Applications, as notified, and then determined by Herefordshire Council
         There were no new applications for consideration of comments. The Hereford Bypass and Southern Link Road developments were noted.
         8.2 To discuss Village parking issues at St David’s Rise and any further developments.
         No further information about reported issues to add at this point. The Rev Peter Houghton had made available parking at the Church Car Park by kind permission to help with the issues. It was just asked that parking there be avoided at times of event or service. An article would be placed in the Diary to advise the residents of this kind offer. Cllr Lisle had been in contact with Bruce Evans of Highways concerning further possible action and any wording for possible signage.  
 8.3 To discuss measures for safe parking at Little Dewchurch Primary School (to take signage forward)
The use of “A” frames would be pursued which could be customised to say that parking in the area was not advised. These signs could be moved around at will to help prevent parking in certain areas. A company in Gloucester had been approached for a quotation for the signs. It was agreed that the Parish Council would fund signage up to a cost of £150.00. Cllr Lisle would go into School to discuss the matter further.
The issue of the school alarm going off out of hours was discussed and it was agreed that the contact would be asked for written permission to publicise her contact number in the event of the alarm sounding when the school was closed. Cllr Williams would check for her permission to publish. 

9.0   Tree Warden – update and actions  

Cllr Straker, the Tree Warden, had sent his apologies.  It was advised that one of the replacement Duchy Oaks had died. Cllr Murphy would contact the Duchy to ask if a new one could be planted.
10.0   Information Sheet/Correspondence and updates 
Content of the Sheet was noted and included: 
 

Update regarding Section 106 monies – Yvonne Coleman had sent a list of approved play supplies. Equipment grants may be available (possibly with matched funding). Quotes for equipment would be obtained. Cllr Mason would make some enquiries as to types of equipment preferred. Cllr Lisle would chase up a piece of equipment details from her contact.
As regards the highways 106, there was a new commissioning procedure. £15 thousand was available from the 106 funding. The lists of choices for the spending of the monies would be revisited. Cllr Murphy would supply file information to Cllr Williams.
         Hereford Community Land Trust (HCLT) initiative – to receive any update 
         Cllr Murphy updated the meeting regarding developments. Quite a few Community Land Trusts had been formed. Projects had been happening, such as Yarpole raising community funds to purchase their village public house. A Scoping Grant could be applied for to see if there was enough interest to take things forward locally. There would be a future launch event, at the end of September, to be held at the Blind College in Hereford. More details would follow.
         Web site and Social Media – latest position re capacity issues etc. 
         A new web site was under construction. 
         Question regarding whether a member may “skype” into a PC meeting

         The answer to this question received from HALC was “no” for parish councillors but the public could skype into the parish council meetings. This was the current position.
11.0

Matters for the Agenda of the next Meeting

         The usual items are all to be on the Agenda. Also, to be included: Section 106 re highways and equipment
12.0
Confirmation of the Next Meeting Time, Date & Venue
The next ordinary meeting of the Parish Council would be held on Tuesday 18th September 2018 at the Little Dewchurch Village Hall from 7.30pm. There would be no meeting in August.
         The Meeting closed at 9.15pm
        Signed……………………………………………………….…………….…………
        (Chairman)
        Date ………….. 17th July 2018  
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